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January 10th, 2022 
 
 
Richard Gaona 
U.S. Department of Education 
Lyndon Baines Johnson Building 
Program Officer, Hispanic-Serving Institutions Division 
400 Maryland Avenue, SW 260-12 
Washington, DC 20202 
202-453-6077 
 
 
RE: QUARTERLY REPORT FOR STUDENT PORTION OF AMERICAN RESCUE PLAN (ARP) ACT 
OCTOBER 1ST TO DECEMBER 31ST, 2021 FOR P425E202891 
 
Dear Mr. Gaona: 
 
We present you the quarterly report of the ARP Act Funds for Students, awarded to our campus 
(University of Puerto Rico at Carolina) under number P425E202891 for the period of October 1st 
to December 31st, 2021. 
 
At the end of the first academic period, including our Summer session, a total of $3,231,162.09 
has been disbursed to students. 
 
At this time our remaining balance is $3,420,505.91. These funds will be distributed to students 
that enroll in our Second Quarter, starting January 11th, 2022. The amount to be received by each 
students will depend on how many enroll; the exact number of students will be known by the end 
of this week (January 14th, 2022), when our extended enrollment period ends. 
 
We have complied with the requirement to publish on our website the use of funds and the 
required reports. You may find this information at: https://www.uprc.edu/cares-act/ 
 
Hope the information provided above is useful. Should you need any further information, please 
do not hesitate to contact me at jose.meza1@upr.edu. 
 
Cordially, 
 
 
José I. Meza Pereira, Ph.D. 
Chancellor 
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